
THE CORPORATION OF THE TOWNSHIP OF ENNISKILLEN 
 

SIXTEENTH MEETING  MINUTES  JULY 26TH 2016  
 
A meeting of the Council of the Corporation of the Township of Enniskillen will be held 
on Tuesday July 26th 2016 at 8:30 am at the Enniskillen Council chambers. 
 
Present: Kevin Marriott, Mary Lynne McCallum, Wally Van Dun, Judy Krall and Kathy 
O’Hara Wilson 
 
Mayor Marriott chaired the meeting. 
 

A. Presentations were made by three suppliers of cobra style streetlight fixtures for 
replacement of street lights in Oil City, Marthaville and Howlett Lane. 

 
8:30 am-Des Nell –LED Lighting Solutions- Mr. Nell has supplied street lights for St. 

    Clair Township and the Town of Plympton-Wyoming 
 
9:30 am Tyler Plumb- GE Canada- Mr. Plumb has supplied street lights to the City of  
    Sarnia  
 
10:30 am Arron Averill-Electrozad and Jamie Parsons- Acuity Lighting- has been the 
 successful supplier to the City of Sarnia to supply up to 1,800 street lights. 
 
The Clerk was requested to determine the location of lights in the city of Sarnia installed 
by Acuity Lighting. 
 

B. Review of the Simplified Risk Assessment for fire services within the Township of 
Enniskillen. 
 
Moved by Councillor O’Hara Wilson 
Seconded by Councillor Krall  
That the Simplified Risk Assessment for 2016 be adopted. 
Carried. 
 

C. Bylaw 39 of 2016 –Bylaw to reduce the speed limit on Shiloh Line from 
Mandaumin Road to Fairweather Road. 
 
A discussion took place in regards to the condition of Shiloh Line from Tile Yard 
Road to Mandaumin. It was noted that patching work would take place in the 600 
meters west of Mandaumin.  
 
Moved by Councillor McCallum 
Seconded by Councillor Van Dun 
That first and second reading be given to Bylaw 39 of 2016. 
Carried. 
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 Moved BY Councillor Krall  
 Seconded by Councillor O’Hara Wilson 
 That third and final reading be given to Bylaw 39 of 2016. 
 Carried. 
 
 The Clerk noted that the William Scott farm had been advertised for motor 

cycling race on July 30 and 31 2016. 
 Moved by Councillor McCallum 
 Seconded by Councillor Krall  
 That Mr. Scott be provided with a letter from a lawyer confirming that the hosting 

of a motor cycle race was not a permitted use under the Township zoning Bylaw. 
 Carried. 
 
Adjournment 
 
 Moved by Councillor Van Dun 
 Seconded by Councillor Krall  
 That the meeting be adjourned. 
 Carried. 
 
 
___________________________ 
Mayor 
 
___________________________ 
Clerk  


